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during this consultation period. 
The Association and members of the public are very concerned about safety regarding this stretch of road, 
particularly the intersection of SH73 and Weedons Ross Road. We were disappointed to learn that planned 
improvements for this intersection were last year deferred as a result of budget changes. 
While we know this intersection might not have the severe safety record some other New Zealand 
intersections have, we believe our circumstances are different, with an explosion of growth in our 
town placing real strain on this infrastructure. 
Each day we observe drivers taking chances when turning, pedestrians running through breaks in the traffic and 
frustration boiling up as the new give-way rules give precedence to left turning traffic. 
While our town has grown up, this intersection has stayed the same, and we are very concerned that serious 
injuries or worse will occur in the near future as a result of this intersection's layout and 
structure. 
We expect that reducing the speed in this zone will be an important step towards improving safety 
and commend NZTA for taking this initiative. Thank you. 
The Association is interested in exploring alternative / short-term solutions for the benefit of the 
community. I'm more than willing to talk to you or a representative about options. The following have been put 
forward by the committee. 
Further speed reduction 
We know that for the speed limit on SH73 in our town to be 50km/h, it must look like a 50km/h 
zone, but West Melton is rapidly changing. In recent months new residential housing has been 
erected on the north side of SH73 and a large Community Sports and Recreation Centre has 
opened to the South. New pathways have been set down beside the highway at the East entrance to the town 
and new trees have been planted in several locations which will eventually grow above traffic height. A new 
youth recreation / skate park is set to be built to the East of the Community Centre next year. 
The committee have suggested we might improve driver's sense of being in a town by installing 
a large welcome artwork or similar at either SH73 entrance, creating a gateway-style effect for 
drivers. We are interested to know your view on whether this or other types of changes to the 
appearance of our town might help us towards a further speed zone reduction. We're interested 
to know if NZTA might assist the Association in improvements such as the welcome artwork to 
improve safety. 
Speed Indicator Devices 
Earlier this year, the Speed Indicator Devices which were previously positioned on SH73 at either 
entrance to our town were rotated to new locations where young children are more frequently 




























